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TRAINING FOR YORKSHIRE AMBULANCE STAFF ON EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS ONLY OPEN TO STAFF IN THEIR OWN TIME AND AT OWN EXPENSE 
GMB members are concerned that there is not enough training for frontline emergency staff in Yorkshire Ambulance Service
A dispute has broken out between GMB, representing drivers and paramedics, and the management of the Yorkshire Ambulance Service Trust (YAS) over whose responsibility it is to ensure staff are adequately trained to deal with terrorist emergencies and pre-hospital care and whether YAS are properly prepared to deal with such an incident. 

GMB has accused YAS of not taking seriously the risk of a terrorist emergency, or its responsibilities, by suggesting staff should be responsible for their own training, paying for it out of their own pockets and undertaking the training in their own time.
This issue has come to a head as Yorkshire Ambulance Service made clear that training for staff dealing with the fundamentals of national resilience and emergency preparedness is only open to staff willing to attend in their own time and at their own expense. 
GMB members are also asking why training for paramedic staff is in such short supply and in particular why there is not more training on updates on emergencies and pre hospital care.
GMB members are employed as drivers and paramedics by Yorkshire Ambulance Service which employs 3,900 staff to provide an emergency service to over 5 million people in an area covering 6,000 square miles from 80 locations across Yorkshire.
Jon Smith GMB Regional officers for drivers and paramedics in Yorkshire Ambulance Services said “It is as plain to see as the nose on your face that paramedics need the best possible training in the most modern techniques if they are to do their jobs of saving lives.

Even if it was reasonable for drivers and paramedics to pay the costs of this type of training themselves and undertake it in their own time, the chronic shortage of staff caused by YAS leaving vacancies unfilled means this would be near impossible anyway. 

Our members are the frontline in a major disaster or terrorist incident. It is quite simply crackers to expect them to save lives without the best possible training and without the full support of YAS in receiving that training.  
Those at the top of Yorkshire Ambulance Service need to seriously rethink their priorities on this.”
End

Contact: Jon Smith, GMB Organiser on 07918 905615 or Neil Derrick, GMB Senior Organiser on07958 156832 or GMB Press Office: Steve Pryle 07921 289880 or Rose Conroy 07974 252183.

 

Notes to Editors: 

Yorkshire Ambulance Service NHS Trust was formed on 1 July 2006 bringing together South Yorkshire Ambulance Service, West Yorkshire Metropolitan Ambulance Service and the North and East Yorkshire parts of Tees, East and North Yorkshire Ambulance Service. 
 

 

 

